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UN chief calls for renewed efforts to counter ‘toxic and destructive phenomenon’ of hate speech 

New York, 19 June 2023 – United Nations Secretary-General António Guterres has today urged renewed 
efforts to counter the ‘toxic and destructive phenomenon’ of hate speech, in a message to mark the 
second anniversary of the International Day for Countering Hate Speech. 

“Hate speech is used to stoke fear and division, often for political gain, and at immense cost to 
communities and societies. It incites violence, exacerbates tensions, and impedes efforts to foster 
mediation and dialogue. It is one of the warning signs of genocide and other atrocity crimes,” he said. 

Mr. Guterres’ message was delivered by his Special Adviser on the Prevention of Genocide and the UN 
Focal Point on Hate Speech, Alice Wairimu Nderitu, at an event to commemorate the day



“We cannot relent in our efforts to tackle this insidious threat,” said Special Adviser Nderitu, urging 
action that considers the impact of hate speech on those targeted and society more broadly from a 
prevention perspective


